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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            October 26, 2004

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   __x_Mike Dalton               __x_ Vic Hanson
  __x_Valerie Wagner

__x_Neal Bennett
   __x_Momi Elliott               ____ Miriam Ifill           __x_ Lisa Webb

__x_Bill Benson
   __x_Grace Felarca             ____ Donna Manno
  ____Dean Whetham

__x_Rocky Bonura
   ____Elizabeth Flores         __x_ Carlos Mena
  __x_Urania Yuan

__x_Dan Cahill
   __x_Beverly Gilmore         ____ Linda Mobley 
  

____June Curtis
   __x_Nancy Hammond       










Also Attending:  Catherine Uebele (for Miriam Ifill), Sheryl Kimball






Minutes:  The minutes of August 24 were approved.

Recruitment-Vacant Positions:  Copies of the corrected version of the president’s Priority for Filling Vacant Positions memo, dated October 20, 2004, were shared with the group.  As of this date, these are the positions the college will move forward with filling.  Noted:

· The plan to have the Placement Office function transferred to HR is contingent upon getting the two HR Tech 1 positions filled.  The placement function includes two employee categories, casuals (including paraprofessionals) and students.  At this time, it is uncertain whether both will be transferred to HR.   It was noted that the people currently handling casuals are only temps.

· The tasks of the HR Tech 3 position were formerly performed by Barb Perez.  The duties from this position were then divided between Michele Waller and Roxanne McCoy.

· The Network Supervisor is Satish Warrier’s former position.  

· The Police Officer and the Bookstore positions are ready to go to the Board in November.  

SCA Reorganization:  Copies of the October 2004 SCA Organizational Chart approved at the last Board meeting were shared with the group.  The chart reflects the changes made in the recent reorganization.  Noted:

· The Center for International Education (with Bo Morton as the Director) is a year-long trial program.  There is controversy as to whether or not the International Students Program and the language academy should be under Academic Affairs.     

· Bill Mulrooney now reports directly to the vice president.  

· Since the Dean of Enrollment Services position has been approved for filling, Hortense Cooper will return to Financial Aid.  

· With Bo Morton’s departure, John Means will have a stronger role in the Foundation and Resource Development.   

· The Director of Research and Planning position has been approved for filling.  

Bond Update:  Due to significant increases in costs for the projects to be bid in the next two to three years, an update to the 2004 Facilities Master Plan will be necessary.  These increases are attributed to the vast quantities of raw materials being consumed by China, Iraq and Florida.  The passage of many bond issues throughout the state has also increased demand and driven up prices tremendously.  The rate of inflation will be far higher than the anticipated 3.5% for the next 15 years; therefore, the scope of the projects will need to be redefined, and a 2005 version of the Facilities Master Plan will probably be done in January.   The first bond project will be the Humanities building.  

Cafeteria:  The Cafeteria will probably never be reopened in its previous form.  Discussion on possible future uses includes creating a conference center there, moving administration and/or ITS there or using it for catering purposes.  Lynnda Nelson has proposed to make the east end or middle section into a coffee house/student study lounge.  The main problem would be how to control the behavior of the students utilizing the facility. 

Activities Center:  It was noted that since the Cafeteria closed, rowdy groups (many of them non-students) have transferred to the Activities Center, where they trash the place because no one monitors them.  Liquor bottles are routinely found in restrooms, students mix drinks in the open, the football students block the doors and gamble in the restrooms, the furniture is taken out of the building, holes are kicked in the walls and fights often break out.  In spite of patrolling police, these activities continue and are getting worse.  Business at the Common Grounds convenience store is being affected too, because people are reluctant to go near there.  Vic will discuss these issues with Pat Caldwell and Jim Schwartz.   

College Council:  Copies of the 2003-04 College Council Self–Evaluation Questionnaire were shared with the group.  Ten members of College Council were each asked to evaluate the council’s operations in nine categories as outlined in Procedure 2510, and the results were discussed at that group’s meeting yesterday.  Noted:

· Six council members disagreed with Item 1, which states that it “reviews recommendations from committees designated as Collegial Consultation committees.”  Discussion followed on what constitutes a collegial consultation committee. 

· The student behavior problem was cited as an example.  This is a major problem that the entire campus needs to work on.  After information on an important issue like this is gathered, decisions need to be made regarding how to handle it.  It should definitely go to the vice presidents; however, it was suggested that it should perhaps go to College Council also.  

· College Council will be spending more time evaluating their performance of duties; however, it was acknowledged that representatives can only provide the opportunity for their constituents             to participate in the dialogue.  It is up to the constituents to take advantage of it.    The important thing about committees like this is that information from the front lines goes up to the people who can do something about it.  

· Momi thanked Vic for doing a good job of making people feel comfortable about coming to the Area Council meeting and asking questions.  

Division Reports

· Mike D’Amico  

· The movie stars are gone, but the movie company is still working on cleanup.  

· They are arresting and citing people for drugs at least once a day – sometimes more.

· Gambling is a major problem, and it also leads to fights.

· Employees are urged to avoid challenging problem students.  Let the police deal with it.  

· The next parking structure, an 800-stall structure, will be in Lot H.  Part of the project will revamp the tennis courts and the softball field.  Construction is scheduled for 2005-06.  Plans for a parking structure on the north side have been abandoned because it would be too costly.  

· Gardena residents have established residential parking, so residence stickers are now needed to park there.  

· Rocky Bonura:  He thanked Joe Saldana for identifying and reporting the crane problem and Mike and the campus police for responding immediately and taking charge of the situation, especially since other managers refused to take responsibility.   

· Arlene Bautista:  They have hired a new officer who will start December 1.

· Urania Yuan  

· Valerie Jeffrey will mail information on Section 125 enrollment to all employees.   Appointments will begin November 15.  

· Nancy Hammond  

· The Coffee Cart downstairs is not doing well.  Bill Benson suggested that this is because their coffee is not drinkable and it smells bad.  The one near the MCS building, however, is doing well.


· There is talk about moving the coffee cart upstairs and perhaps also getting a hot dog cart as part of the coffee house proposal for the Cafeteria space.  The kitchen access would need to be blocked off first.  Vic noted that a Form 519, which would be reviewed by all involved, would provide an opportunity for input.  The real problem will be how to control student behavior up there without a lot of supervision.  Also, Neil noted problems with students causing trouble if they’re used to hanging out in an area and you try to shut it down to set up for an event.  Rocky suggested advertising what the space is for in advance and then enforcing it.    

· Beverly Gilmore:  Capri Blount is on medical leave until December 1 so they are splitting up her work.   

· Momi Elliott  

· A new auditing firm was used this year.  They are also doing the bond fund audit (Prop 39).   

· Although they haven’t seen any physical signs of rodents, the rodent smell in the office is bad again.   It seems to be coming from the ceiling area.  She was asked to keep Rocky informed so he can stay on top of the situation. 

· In response to her question about acceptable Christmas decorations, Rocky responded that he will be putting out a memo on this.  

· Lisa Webb  

· The auditors seemed to be pleased with payroll.  

· Payroll is on the front line for irate employees when mailed checks are late getting to them.     Can the divisions be compelled to take the checks and distribute them?  Vic will discuss with this with Pam Fees.

· She feels the area around the Snack Bar has become rather rough, with a potential for trouble.  

· She has been working with ITS on upgrading the Timekeeper to include sick balances.  Sheryl also reported that ITS is looking into absence accounting systems.       

· In response to Lisa’s report of her system going down and her printer getting disconnected, Sheryl stated that she was unaware of these problems and stressed the importance of reporting all problems to the Help Desk.  



· Sheryl Kimball   

· They are gearing up for registration, including an upgrade of the phone registration software.

· An E-mail was sent notifying everyone that after November 10, all adds and drops must take place on campus – not online.    

· ITS can no longer maintain two sites, so it will be necessary for everyone to transition from Infonet to Portal.  The goal is to completely eliminate Infonet as of January 2005 and use only Portal after that.  In anticipation of the changeover, they have made some changes to Portal routing to make it run smoother.   ITS will provide information on how to change home pages to make them default to Portal.  They are also working on an ITS handout for employees and will distribute it to it everyone and then have open sessions to discuss it.  A handout for students will also be done.  Vic noted that most people are unaware of Portal, so this is critical information to take back to the divisions.       

· Bill Benson:  Due to a second grounds person who was drafted, they are way behind in work orders, and he doesn’t anticipate them catching up on their backlog any time soon.  Vic noted that David Miller just brought him a form to sign to fill that position.  

· Neil Bennett:  They are involved in numerous moves in the Counseling offices.  They are only behind one work order.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:02 a.m. 
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